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Township of Brock Council Information Index

April 13 — April 17, 2020

Comm. No. Received from — Description

442/20 FCM — FCM Voice: COVID-19: Big push on financial support municipalities,
Support for Canada Summer jobs, Reminder: Fostering brownfield
redevelopment email series, and more

443/20 Metrolinx — Metrolinx announces further temporary service changes — schedules
available online

444/20 AMO Communications — AMO COVID-19 Update — New Emergency Orders

445/20 Attorney General — Revision to one element of a previous emergency order
made under the Emergency Management and Civil Protection Act regarding the
Construction Act

446/20 AMO Communications — AMO COVID-19 Update: Recovery

448/20 AMO Communications — Invitation to COVID-19 Communicators Series — Virtual
Meeting to Share Information

449/20 AMO Communications — AMO WatchFile: April 9, 2020 — COVID-19 resources,
AMO Communications and Virtual Attendance at Council Meetings webinars,
Main Street Revitalization Initiative final reporting extensions, and more

450/20 The Regional Municipality of Durham — COVID-19 Media Clippings

451/20 AMCTO - Ontario Registrar General permits temporary measures for Burial
Permit issuance

452/20 AMO Communications — COVID-19 Update: New COVID-19 related items you
need to know

453/20 Durham Tourism — Durham Tourism Industry Report: Let's show how
#DurhamStrong we really are, Important Municipal Updates, Destination Canada
update, and more

454/20 Central Counties Tourism — Regional Tourism Organizations: COVID-19 Survey
Results

456/20 AMO Communications — AMO COVID-19 Update: Bill 189, Coronavirus Support

and Protection Act, 2020 Receives Royal Assent
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459/20 Community Development Council of Durham — COVID-19 Understanding its
impact on Durham’s Non-Profit Organizations

460/20 AMO Communications — AMO COVID-19 Update: Action Plan for Long-Term
Care Homes Released and Planning Update

461/20 AMO Communications — AMO WatchFile: April 16, 2020

462/20 Township of Perth South — Letter of Support for Provincially Significant Wetlands
Designation

463/20 Township of North Stormont — Resolution regarding Provincially Significant
Wetlands Designation

464/20 Ministry of Municipal Housing and Affairs — Minister’s Letter regarding Labour
Deployment

465/20 AMO Communications — AMO COVID-19 Update: Staff Reassignment Flexibility
Provided

167/20 Township of North Dumfries — Resolution of Support to Suspend Time of Use
Electricity

106/20 Township of North Dumtries — Resolution ot Support for Tourism Oriented

Destination Signage Fee Increases

This document is available in alternate formats upon request.
Please contact the Clerk’s Department at 705-432-2355.
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AMO COVID-19 Update — New Emergency Orders

Extension of All Ontario Emergency Orders until April 23

Today, the Province has extended all emergency orders under s.7.0.2 (4) of the
Emergency Management and Civil Protection Act (Ontario Takes Further Action to
Stop the Spread of COVID-19) until April 23, 2020, including the closure of outdoor
amenities in parks and recreational areas, non-essential workplaces, public places
and bars and restaurants, along with restrictions on social gatherings. This extension
is to help stop the spread of COVID-19 and protect the health and safety of Ontarians.

In addition, new measures have been introduced to address surge capacity in
retirement homes, restrict recreational camping on Crown land, and allow the
repurposing of existing buildings and temporary structures.

Temporary Health Care Structures for COVID-19

On April 91 an emergency order (Order under Subsection 7.0.2 (4)_of the Act -
Temporary Health or Residential Facilities) under the Emergency Management and
Civil Protection Act, provides relief from the Building Code to temporary health care
structures being built for COVID-19 purposes. These structures are not designed to
meet the normal requirements for health care facilities (such as HVAC or oxygen gas
lines). However, they are needed as hospitals require new beds to care for those
suffering from the pandemic as well as the other patients.

Specifically, the structures will:

» not be subject to the Building Code,
» no building permit will be required,
» Nno zoning or site plans will be required.

These structures would need to be designed by architects and approved by
engineers. Both these professions would have to sign off on the structures. The Chief
Building Official (CBO) will need to deem the building safe and regularly inspect for
structural sufficiency in keeping with the original design. We understand that CBOs
have requested this approach and have been consulted by the Province in advance of
this order.

Discussion about the orderly dismantling of these structures during the recovery
period is taking place and will unfold as the epidemic starts to subside.
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The Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing will be setting up webinars soon to take
building officials and municipal staff though the order and answer questions. More
MMAH information about those sessions will be coming next week.

Construction Act Payment Suspension Revision

The Province has revised one Construction Act section of a previous emergency
order, O. Reg. 73/20 made under the Emergency Management and Civil Protection
Act, which suspended limitation periods and procedural time periods retroactive to
March 16, 2020. At the time of this update, O. Reg. 73/20 has not been revised to
include this revision on the provincial e-Laws site.

This emergency order has been amended to lift the suspension of limitation periods
and procedural time periods under the Construction Act. This will allow for the release
of holdback payments to contractors and subcontractors in the normal course, helping
to resolve a potentially significant cash flow problem as a result of the order for the
construction industry.

The suspension will be lifted on April 16, 2020, to give the industry time to prepare for
these changes. Once lifted, parties will have the same amount of time to meet a
deadline that had been remaining before the suspension began on March 16, 2020.

Child Care Operators prevented from Charging Fees while Closed

During the COVID-19 outbreak, the Ontario government is temporarily preventing child
care centres from collecting payments from parents, while also ensuring that their
child care spaces are protected. Child care centres, with the exception of those
accommodating health care and other frontline workers, were ordered closed to help
prevent the spread of the virus and keep the children and child care staff safe.

An emergency order (Ontario Protects Parents during COVID-19) has been issued,
and immediately prevents any child care operator from charging parent fees where
care is not being provided. The order also means that parents cannot lose their child
care space because they are not paying fees during this period. This order will affect
closed municipal child care centres.

AMOQO'’s COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical
information in one place. Please send any of your municipally related pandemic
questions to covid19@amo.on.ca.

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.
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I am writing to let you know that the Ontario government is revising one element of a previous
emergency order, O. Reg. 73/20 made under the Emergency Management and Civil Protection

Act, which suspended limitation periods and procedural time periods retroactive to March 16,
2020.

The previous order was made to help Ontarians who are having difficulty meeting those time
requirements as a result of the COVID-19 outbreak.

The emergency order has been amended to lift the suspension of limitation periods and
procedural time periods under the Construction Act. This will allow for the release of holdback
payments to contractors and subcontractors in the normal course, helping to resolve a potentially
significant cash flow problem as a result of the order for the construction industry.

The suspension will be lifted on April 16, 2020, to give the industry time to prepare for these
changes. Once lifted, parties will have the same amount of time to meet a deadline that had been
remaining before the suspension began on March 16, 2020.

The amendments to the order also address the Niagara Escarpment Planning and Development
Act. The amendments to O. Reg. 73/20 will be posted on e-Laws at:
https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/200073.

Please note that at the time you receive this email, e-Laws may not yet be updated to reflect the
amendments.

Sincerely,

Doug Downey
Attorney General
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AMO COVID-19 Update: Recovery

Spring in Ontario, and this time in particular, is emblematic of rejuvenation, hope, and
the promise of brighter days ahead.

Since the onset of the COVID-19 emergency, AMO has recognized the fundamentally
important and indispensable role of municipal government in the recovery that will
follow.

This quote from AMO President Jamie McGarvey has been front and center on the
AMO COVID-19 webpage since it was established on the first day of the emergency:

“There is no place better prepared than Ontario to respond to the COVID-19
emergency, manage through it effectively, and to rebuild prosperity through a period of
recovery. Municipalities will support the province, our communities, and enterprises
large and small, every step of the way’.

One way we will do this is through the AMO-MOU process which serves to augment
the policy capacity of the province by providing sector expertise and information, and
local intelligence, to support fully informed provincial decision making.

AMO applauds the Government’s announcement on April oth that it has created a
Cabinet committee to develop a plan for post-pandemic growth and prosperity.

Through the AMO-MOU process, and through our many contacts and networks, we
will ensure that the experience of the people, social and private enterprises that
comprise our communities — and the energy, aspirations and know-how of the
communities that comprise Ontario’s economy — are brought to bear on the work of
the committee.

This emergency has shown all of us what is possible when all orders of government,
and all parties, collaborate to get the job done. AMO salutes this approach and is
confident that it will inform the work of the recovery in rebuilding and stimulating the
economic activity in our communities that will be the foundation of growth and
prosperity in Ontario and Canada.

Thank you to our members for the incredible work you are doing to respond to the
emergency and to begin the recovery. To municipal councils for your leadership in
tough times, and to the extraordinary municipal public servants, from administration to
the frontlines of the emergency and recovery, thank you!
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AMO will support its members in every aspect of this emergency and the recovery that
follows.

We are keeping our COVID-19 webpage current and focusing on what's most
relevant.

AMOQ'’s dedicated COVID-19 email account will manage your questions, take your
ideas, and facilitate your feedback. AMO’s policy and member services teams look
forward to hearing from you at covid19@amo.on.ca.

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.
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Invitation to COVID-19 Communicators Series

Virtual Meeting to Share Information

Tuesday, April 14, 2020 at 10:30 AM Eastern Standard Time

Each week our AMO and Redbrick COVID-19 Communicators Series
presents a range of perspectives from municipal governments, large and
small.

This week’s panel includes: Patrick Casey, Director of Corporate
Communications at York Region (pop. 1.2 million); Patti McKague,
Director Strategic Communications and Community Engagement at the City
of London (pop. 340,000); Tony Iavarone, Director of Communications at
the City of Waterloo (pop. 120,000); Lisa Caissie, Manager of Strategic
Communications and Public Affairs at the City of Saint John, NB (pop.
115,000); Justin Bromberg, Chief of Staff and Communications Manager
for the United Counties of Prescott-Russell (pop. 90,000, across 2,000
square kilometres); and Jessica Linthorne, Director of Strategic
Initiatives for the Town of Saugeen Shores (pop. 14,500).

AGENDA

« What have been your biggest challenges this week?

« What solutions can the panel and call participants offer to
address each of these challenges? (strategies, tactics, tools,
apps, etc.)

« Do you have generic products that you can share, or examples
that you think others should see?

« What comes next? What are you preparing for looking a week,
or a month down the road?

Advance questions can be sent to the moderator, Brian Lambie, Redbrick
Communications, lambie@redbrick.ca

All public sector communicators are welcome, and each week we have seen
more than 150 people participate by asking questions and sharing best

https:/famo.informz.ca/informzdataservice/onlineversion/ind/bWFpbGluZ2luc3RhbmNIaWQIMTE40TQOMyZzdWJzY3JpYmVyaWQIOTEONZzMyOTEy 1/2
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practices.

AMO distributes this invitation to municipal communications managers who
serve as designated representatives on AMO’s Communications Manager
Group. Contact covidl9@amo.on.ca to join.

Redbrick Communications distributes this invitation to everyone in its
Communications Network, which is free to join at www.redbrick.ca.

Recordings of past calls are available on AMO’s COVID-19 Resources Page,
under Webinars.MO

http://www.amo.on.ca/AMO-Content/Health/COVID19Resources

Please click the link below to join the webinar:

Please click the link below to join the webinar:
https://zoom.us/j/631780275

Or Telephone:
855 703 8985 (Toll Free)
Webinar ID: 631 780 275

International numbers available: https://zoom.us/u/abt31UcAJ0

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.
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In This Issue

- COVID-19 resources.

- AMO Communications and Virtual Attendance at Council Meetings webinars.

- Main Street Revitalization Initiative final reporting extensions.

- AMO 2020 Conference.

- Cancellation deadline extended for exhibitors to July 6 in response to COVID-19.

- AMO'’s popular social media webinar series available through Municipal Education.
- Municipal Group Buying Program webinar: Procurement.

- Upcoming ONE Investment webinars: April 15 and 16.

AMO COVID-19 Resources

AMO’s COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical
information in one place. Please send any of your municipally related pandemic
questions to covid19@amo.on.ca.

Over the last few weeks, AMO has been hosting webinars to support members in
communications during COVID-19 and guidance for council meetings with electronic
attendance. These are now available here.

AMO Matters

If Main Street Revitalization Initiative funded projects are complete, please submit the
final report by May 15, 2020. Due to COVID-19 challenges, AMO may be able to
provide extensions for final reporting if requested. Contact Adam Garcia with
questions.

Eye on Events

In person or online, AMO 2020 will connect municipal leaders to the information they
need most. Planning is well underway for August 16-19 in Ottawa, but we are also
planning for a contingency approach that would transform AMO 2020 into a virtual
conference if need be. Contact Poonam Ruparelia with questions. Visit the AMO
website for updates, details and registration information.

Recognizing how quickly things are changing in the environment of COVID-19, and in
appreciation of our valued exhibitors, AMO is extending the exhibitor cancellation
deadline. Exhibitor information can be found here.

Over the past few weeks, AMO and Redbrick Communications have been supporting
members on communications through COVID19. Additional resources are now
available for a nominal fee through AMO’s Municipal Education Portal. Register now.

LAS
Webinar April 22 @ 10am - Group Buying can help municipalities save time and
money on the things they buy every day, but spending resident tax dollars must be

https://amo.informz.ca/informzdataservice/onlineversion/ind/bWFpbGluZ2luc3RhbmNIaWQIMTE4OTMOMCZzdWJzY 3JpYmVyaWQIOTEONzMyOTEy  1/2
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done with care and diligence. Join us to learn how the procurement process works in
our Municipal Group Buying Program, and how we help ensure compliance with
legislation and trade agreements. Register here.

ONE Investment
ONE is holding 2 important webinars to discuss in detail how COVID-19 has impacted
the ONE Legal List Portfolios:

« April 15: Canadian Bonds and Money Markets: Hosted by MFS Investment
Management. Register here.

« April 16: Canadian Equity Markets: Hosted by MFS Guardian Capital. Register
here.

About AMO

AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal
governments. AMO supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario
and promotes the value of municipal government as a vital and essential component
of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow @AMOPolicy on Twitter!

AMO Contacts

AMO Watch File Tel: 416.971.9856

Conferences/Events

Policy and Funding Programs

LAS Local Authority Services

MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario

ONE Investment

Media Inquiries Tel: 416.729.5425

Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.
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Ontario Registrar General Permits Temporary Measures for
Burial Permit Issuance

The Ontario Registrar General (ORG) has temporarily permitted the electronic transfer or faxing of
death registration documents amid COVID-19 and allow municipalities to safely issue burial permits.

Below is a summary of the changes:

» Regulation 1094 of the Vital Statistics Act has been amended to allow a copy to be made of
the medical certificate {o be sent between coroners, funeral directors, and division registrars.

+ Afuneral home may send a copy of the statement of death and medical certificate of death

and/or coroner’s warrant to bury through a secure electronic method or fax. A municipality may
also send an acknowledgment of death to a funeral home using the same methods.
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o Original documents will need to be sent to the municipality weekly on a ‘best effort basis’ for
processing.

« The electronic exchange of documents must be completed in accordance with the
municipality’s IT and encryption policies and follow requirements under MFIPPA.

i 3

ORG Memo: Issuing Burial Permits and Death Registration

ORG Memo: Technical Considerations

Ontario’s local governments will continue to provide death registration services 7 days a week.

Over the past two weeks, AMCTO has worked with our partners at the City of Toronto, the
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), and an informal group of Clerks across the province
to seek these reforms.

AMCTO is pleased to see this relief provided effective immediately as it allows our members to

continue to provide critical services in the current state of emergency. This move will eliminate a
potential source of transmission in our communities and ensure the safety of all parties and the

broader community by minimizing risk and flattening the curve.

For updates on legislative and policy matters impacting the sector, please regularly check the Policy
Blog.

f]¥]in|]©

AMCTO | The Municipal Experts
2680 Skymark Avenue, Suite 610, Mississauga, Ontario L4W 5L6
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COVID-19 Update:
New COVID-19 Related Items You Need to Know

Ontario Cannabis Stores can Temporarily Offer Curbside Pick-Up and Delivery

Given the long-term goal of establishing a legal cannabis market in Ontario and
continued operation of illegal sales, the Government of Ontario has authorized
cannabis stores to offer temporary curb-side pick-up and delivery of their products.
The authorization is in place immediately and will continue, possibly with extension,
until provincial closure orders are lifted.

Revisions to Ontario’s essential services list on April 3™ removed cannabis retail
stores as essential for the purposes of the emergency response to COVID-19.
Cannabis stores and others not included in the revised list were ordered to close as of

11:59 p.m. on April 4™ Prior to closing many retailers observed long line ups and
strong demand. Unlike other retailers, cannabis stores were prohibited from offering
their products through phone or online access — meaning these retailers were left
unable to operate at all.

Sales of cannabis through curbside pick-up and delivery can be offered from 9 a.m. —
11 p.m., Monday — Sunday, and products must be paid for prior to pick-up or delivery
of the product. All conditions such as maximum amounts (30g) per purchase,
minimum age, and prohibiting sales to intoxicated people remain in place.
Transactions including home delivery can only be completed by the retail license
holder or a direct employee certified under CannSell — third-party delivery is
prohibited.

As is already the case with purchases through the Ontario Cannabis Store (OCS),
AMO understands that stores offering delivery are able to do so in any municipality,
including those that have opted out of allowing cannabis retail in their communities.
During the Provincial Emergency Period the AGCO has announced it will pause new
retail store authorizations; however, retail store operator and manager licenses will
continue to be processed.

Further Suspension of Noise By-laws

In order to facilitate essential health care and residential construction, a
regulation was passed (Ontario Regulation 131/20) which limits Section 451.1 of the
Municipal Act by lifting municipal noise by-laws to permit certain construction work to
continue outside of the normal workday/work week. The decision to work during hours

https://amo.informz.ca/informzdataservice/onlineversion/ind/bWFpbGluZ2luc3RhbmNIaWQIMTE4OTASMiZzdWJzY 3JpY mVyaWQIOTEONzMyOTEy
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that normally would be prohibited under a noise by-law is at the discretion of the
construction company. This exception applies to:

« Construction projects and services in a municipality associated with the
healthcare sector, including new facilities, expansions, renovations and
conversion of spaces that could be repurposed for health care space, at any
time of the day or night.

« Any other construction activity in a municipality may operate between the hours
of 6 a.m. and 10 p.m.

No amendments to municipal by-laws are required.

The provincial help line at 1-888-444-3659 is a resource for clarification on what
municipal construction projects could be considered to be on the revised services list.
That said, it may be prudent for municipal governments to consult with legal counsel
for clarity on individual projects. Any of the workplaces that remain open must abide
by the directives from the Chief Medical Officer or local public health units and comply
with the Occupational Health and Safety Act.

AMO’s COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical
information in one place. Please send any of your municipally related pandemic
questions to covid19@amo.on.ca.

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.

Association of Municipalities of Ontario
i% Please consider the environment 200 University Ave. Suite 801, Toronto ON Canada M5H 3C6

before printing this.
Wish to Adjust your AMO Communication Preferences ? Click Here
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'Debbie V—-Richard

April 14, 2020

AMO COVID-19 Update:
Bill 189, Coronavirus Support and Protection Act,
2020 Receives Royal Assent

Today, the Province extended the Declaration of Emergency under the Emergency
Management and Civil Protection Act for a further 28 days, to May 12, 2020. This
extension was made to help stop the spread of COVID-19 and protect the health and
safety of Ontarians.

The extension of the provincial declaration of emergency allows Ontario to continue to
enforce current emergency orders. A full list of emergency orders can be found on the
e-Laws website under the Emergency Management and Civil Protection Act.

Bill 189 Receives Royal Assent

Today Bill 189 was introduced and passed by the Ontario Legislature. Of municipal
significance, the Act amends the Planning Act, the Development Charges Act, and the
Police Services Act. This new legislation was intended to demonstrate that the
government is actively listening to the concerns of education and municipal
stakeholders during this COVID-19 emergency.

At the time of writing this update, the legislation has not been posted but the Province
has released a backgrounder with a summary of these changes. While AMO staff will

provide further Bill 189 analysis if required, here are the municipal implications that we
understand Bill 189 will have:

Planning

We understand that Bill 189 temporarily suspends specified timelines for applications
for development and land use planning matters. This relief may be applied
retroactively to the date that an emergency was declared. This legislation allows those
municipalities who want to proceed with planning applications to do so while allowing
those that are not in a position to proceed to redirect efforts to dealing with the COVID
emergency without fearing appeals for missing deadlines. The timelines would return
to normal once the emergency ends.

We appreciate the efforts of Minister Clark to bring about these extensions to
development approvals timelines. AMO will continue to press for similar suspension to
all statutory timelines that municipal governments are currently required to follow. As
well, AMO is requesting that when timelines are restarted there should be a
reasonable recovery period to properly manage any backlog.

https://amo.informz.calinformzdataservice/onlineversion/ind/bWFpbGluZ2luc3RhbmNIaWQIMTESMDA3MyZzdWJzY3JpYmVyaWQIOTEONzMyOTEy 12
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Development Charges

The changes to the Act governing development charges ensures that municipal
governments can continue to use their existing development charge bylaws.
Preserving these existing bylaws allows municipalities to continue collecting
development charges without having to replace expiring bylaws. AMO understands
municipalities will have six months from the end of the declared emergency to develop
new development charge bylaws.

In addition, education related development charges may still be collected.
Police Services Act

Municipalities had previously been mandated to complete Community Safety and
Wellbeing Plans by January 1, 2021. This due date will no longer apply. The Solicitor
General will establish a new deadline, by regulation, at a future date.

The above changes will allow municipal governments and their staff to continue to
focus on responding to the public health emergency in the months ahead.

AMOQO’s COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical
information in one place. Please send any of your municipally related pandemic
questions to covid19@amo.on.ca.

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.

Association of Municipalities of Ontario
Please consider the environment 200 University Ave. Suite 801,Toronto ON Canada M5H 3C6
b before printing this.

Wish to Adjust your AMO Communication Preferences ? Click Here
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Please forward this email to your relevant networks.

We apologize if you have received this message more than once.

COVID-19 has caused unprecedented changes to the non-profit sector, challenging
our already limited resources as we try to map what this pandemic means to our
sector, our organizations, and our clients. As part of its central role as Durham’s
Social Planning organization, CDCD is committed to supporting Durham’s non-profit
sector in understanding and advocating for immediate and long-term supports needed
to navigate the pandemic. To really understand how the pandemic is impacting non-
profits in our region, we have developed a survey to allow us to collect critical data on
organizational well-being and immediate/future concerns.

But we need your feedback!

We invite your participation in a webinar to provide feedback on our COVID-19
survey, ensuring that our questions are in line with what the sector is currently
experiencing. We also need your help to reach as many of Durham’s non-profit
organizations as possible. The more responses we have, the more we can push to
ensure that our sector has the supports it needs to sustain itself and to serve
Durham’s most vulnerable residents.

Webinar- Tuesday April 215, 2020 at 10am

CQVID-19-Understanding it's Impact on Durham's Non-Profit
Organizations

Register Here

Please register by Monday April 20th

Who can fill out your survey?
Ideally, the survey is intended for:

o Executive Directors of any non-profit or charitable organization that operates in
Durham and serves Durham-based clients. This includes religious facilities,
sports organizations, and academic institutions.

e Senior management staff (or other staff who have financial/organizational
knowledge)

e President or Chairperson of Non-profit Board of Directors

What will you do with the survey results?


mailto:ngardner@cdcd.org
mailto:ngardner@cdcd.org
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tuesday, April 21, 2020

10:00 AM – 11:30 AM

AGENDA



		

		Time

		Agenda Item



		1

		10:00 AM

		Welcome/introductions



		2

		10:10 AM

		Partner Recognition



		3

		10:15 AM

		ONN Survey Results Overview



		4

		10:25 AM

		Project Overview



		5

		10: 30 AM

		Survey Review (Discussion)



		6

		11:05 AM

		Adjournment and next steps
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Survey findings will be drafted in a public report and used to inform advocacy
strategies in supporting the sector. We will also host a follow-up webinar to talk about
the results and to discuss how those results could be used.

Didn’t | just fill out a survey...?

Yes, it's possible that you did- the Ontario Nonprofit Network (ONN) also distributed a
flash survey about the non-profit COVID-19 response and they recently published
some survey results. We have been in contact with them about our project and
they’re interested in our results as well.

Even if you've filled out the ONN survey, we would still encourage you to consider our
survey because our survey focuses on Durham Region specifically, and our advocacy

efforts will be more immediate and local.

Woah! That sounds really important but | don’t know if | have the time for an
hour-long webinar!

If you cannot participate in the webinar but would still like to review the survey
questions and provide feedback, we’re happy to send you a “preview and comment”
link. Please note that we are on very strict timelines and we will do our best to

incorporate your feedback before the survey goes live.lf you cannot provide feedback at

this time, but would like to help us get the word out, please let us know! We’ll contact you
once the survey is live with some copy-and-paste messaging for your networks.

We could not do this without help.

We would like to thank a few organizations who were instrumental in developing this
project. The Durham Child and Youth Planning Network (DCYPN), Durham
Community Foundation, and United Way Durham Region have all given us an ear
to listen to our purpose, and eye to view our survey, and fingers atop keyboards and
mouses to spread the word. Thank you all for your gracious time and efforts.

And Thank You all for continuing to provide Durham Region communities with the
support and services they need. We only hope our work can support your ongoing
efforts.

Nathan Gardner

Team Lead - Community

Development

Community

Development Council

Durham

458 Fairall Street, Unit 4 |

Ajax, On. L1S 1R6
905.686.2661 x:119
905.686.4157

ngardner@cdcd.org
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immediately, delete or destroy any copy of this e-mail and do not disclose the contents of this e-mail to any other person.
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This electronic message and all contents contain information from which may be privileged,
confidential or otherwise protected from disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient or the
person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, any disclosure, copy,
distribution or use of the contents of this message is prohibited. If you have received this email
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From: AMO Communications <Communicate@amo.on.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, April 15, 2020 4:45:37 PM

To: Becky Jamieson <bJamieson@townshipofbrock.ca>

Subject: AMO COVID-19 Update: Action Plan for Long-Term Care Homes Released and Planning
Update

AMO Update not displaying correctly? View the online version
Add Communicate@amo.on.ca to your safe list

AMO Policy Update

April 15, 2020

AMO COVID-19 Update: Action Plan for Long-Term
Care Homes Released and Planning Update

Today, the Province released a Long-Term Care Action Plan and subsequent
regulations under the Emergency Management and Civil Protection Act (EMCPA), in
an attempt to help stop the spread of COVID-19 and protect the health and safety of
Ontarians residing in long-term care homes. In particular, the announced changes to
long-term care homes under the new emergency orders are intended to reduce the
unintentional spread of COVID-19 which officials believe may be caused by the
movement of staff among different care environments.
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Ontario’s COVID-19 Action Plan for Long-Term Care

Today, the Province released the COVID-19 Action Plan: Long-Term Care. The Plan
adds critical new measures to prevent further outbreaks and deaths from COVID-19 in
long-term care homes, including:

o Aggressive testing, screening, and surveillance for staff and residents (both
symptomatic and asymptomatic).

¢ Managing outbreaks and spread of the disease including providing public health
and infection control expertise and additional training and support to current
staff.

e Growing the long-term care workforce which includes redeploying staff from
hospitals and home and community care.

Regarding redeployment, yesterday the Province passed Ontario Regulation 146/20,
under subsection 7.0.2 (4) of the EMCPA. It means that as of midnight, Wednesday,
April 22, an employee who performs work at a long-term care home cannot work at
another health service provider or a retirement home. Workers must inform each of
their employers that they subject to this order by 5pm on Friday, April 17, Note that
this order is notwithstanding any collective agreements the employee is under.

Long-term care providers must ensure that any employee of their home is not
performing work elsewhere, and that the order be posted. Regulation 147/20 under
subsection 7.0.2 (4) of the Act titled, Work Deployment Measures in Long-Term Care
Homes, enables this redeployment to happen.

Update on Bill 189 — New Planning Act Timelines

Yesterday Bill 189 added a new section to the Planning Act, Sec. 70.11, which allows
for temporarily suspending specified timelines for development applications during
COVID 19 while the Emergency Management and Civil Protection Act is in effect.
This relief applies retroactively to the date that the emergency was declared and took
effect as of the date of Royal Assent, yesterday.

0O.Req. 149/20 implements this new section of the Planning Act. This impacts all
types of notices, appeals and interim control by laws. The details of the regulation are
complex. An explanatory note from MMAH is expected to be posted on the ERO in
the next few days.

This legislation allows those municipalities who want to proceed with planning
applications to do so while allowing those that are not in a position to proceed to
redirect efforts to dealing with the COVID emergency without fearing appeals for
missing deadlines. The timelines would return to normal once the emergency ends.

AMO’s COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical
information in one place. Please send any of your municipally related pandemic

questions to covid19@amo.on.ca.
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April 16, 2020

In This Issue

- COVID-19 resources.

- Join our weekly COVID-19 Communicators Virtual Meeting.

- Communications and virtual attendance at council meetings webinars

- Invitation to member municipalities: Join AMO-Led OPP Detachment Board webinar.
- Main Street Revitalization Initiative final reporting extensions.

- Electronic meetings quorum guidance.

- Digital meeting management for small municipalities.

- AMO 2020 Conference.

- Cancellation deadline extended for exhibitors to July 6 in response to COVID-19.

- AMO’s popular social media webinar series available through Municipal Education.
- Review your Employee Group Benefits Plan.

- Municipal Group Buying Program webinar: Procurement.

- Municipal Group Buying Program COVID-19 updates.

- COVID-19 and municipal cybersecurity.

AMO COVID-19 Resources
AMO’s COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical
information in one place. Please send any of your municipally related pandemic

questions to covid19@amo.on.ca.

Our next COVID-19 Communicators Virtual Meeting takes place at 10.30am on April 21.
An expert panel takes your questions and discusses perspectives from municipal
governments, large and small. To join the mailing list and receive weekly invites, send an

email to covid19@amo.on.ca.

Over the last few weeks, AMO has been hosting webinars to support members in
communications during COVID-19 and guidance for council meetings with electronic
attendance. These are now available here.

AMO Matters

AMO is finalising a discussion paper on the establishment of new OPP Detachment
Boards. Members are invited to register to have a sneak peek at the paper through a
webinar presentation on April 24, starting at 11:00 am with Matthew Wilson, AMO Senior
Advisor.

If Main Street Revitalization Initiative funded projects are complete, please submit the
final report by May 15, 2020. Due to COVID-19 challenges, AMO may be able to provide
extensions for final reporting if requested. Contact Adam Garcia with questions.

Provincial Matters
Just in case you missed it on March 19, the amendment to the Municipal Act which
allows council members participating electronically to count toward quorum comes with

some guidance.

Eye on Events

eSCRIBE, AMO'’s partner of cloud-based meeting management solutions for public
sector boards and councils, has unveiled eSCRIBE Lite. Register for a webinar on April
29 at noon and learn how this solution can help municipalities with under 20,000 people
cross the digital divide.

In person or online, AMO 2020 will connect municipal leaders to the information they
need most. Planning is well underway for August 16-19 in Ottawa, but we are also
planning for a contingency approach that would transform AMO 2020 into a virtual
conference if need be. Contact Poonam Ruparelia with questions. Visit the AMO website
for updates, details and registration information.

Recognizing how quickly things are changing in the environment of COVID-19, and in
appreciation of our valued exhibitors, AMO is extending the exhibitor cancellation
deadline. Exhibitor information can be found here.

Over the past few weeks, AMO and Redbrick Communications have been supporting
members on communications through COVID19. Additional resources are now available
for a nominal fee through AMO’s Municipal Education Portal. Register now.

LAS
When is the best time to review your employee group benefits plan? Read our latest blog
to learn more.

Webinar April 22 @ 10am - group buying saves time and money, though there are a
number of rules that need to be followed. Grab a coffee and join us to learn all about the
procurement for our popular Municipal Group Buying Program. Register here.
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The Municipal Group Buying Program is still available to meet your needs and keep your
municipalities running smoothly during this pandemic. Check out our new COVID-19
Update Page for messages from [A@@RI S6hObf 6 key suppliers.

Municipal Wire*

Cyber criminals are taking advantage of both human and system weaknesses during the
COVID-19 crisis. Municipal councils and staff need to be vigilant when protecting their IT
systems by enhancing cybersecurity measures. Here are a few tips to help.

About AMO

AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal
governments. AMO supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario and
promotes the value of municipal government as a vital and essential component of
Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow @AMOPolicy on Twitter!

AMO Contacts

AMO Watch File Tel: 416.971.9856

Conferences/Events

Policy and Funding Programs

LAS Local Authority Senices

MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario

ONE Investment

Media Inquiries Tel: 416.729.5425

Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions

*Disclai : The A iation of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or
completeness of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an er of the views, ir ion or
services mentioned.
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Corporation of the Township of Perth South
3191 Road 122

St. Pauls, ON NOK 1V0

Telephone 519-271-0619

Fax 519-271-0647

Iscott@perthsouth.ca

Date: 17/04/2020
Refer to: Not Applicable
April 16, 2020 .
Meeting Date:
Sent by Email Action: null
Notes:
Honourable Doug Ford Cll
Premier of Ontario Copies to:
Premier's Office, Room 281

Legislative Building, Queen'’s Park

Toronto, ON M7Z 1A1
Honourable Premier Ford;

Re: Provincially Significant Wetlands Designation

At the regular meeting of Perth South Council held on March 17, 2020 correspondence
was received from the Municipality of West Nipissing, the Village of Merrickville-Wolford
and Norfolk County (attached hereto) regarding the above noted issue. As a rural
municipality, we share the same concerns raised and thoroughly support the resolutions
passed and information provided by these municipalities.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter and please contact our office if you
require any further information.

Regards,

Lizet Scott
Clerk

Attachments


ldonnelly
My Stamp
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’ Joie e vivre
< The Corporation of the Municipality of West Nipissing
‘,"0‘;% La Corporation de la Municipalité de Nipissing Ouest
= 101-225, rue Holditch Street, Sturgeon Falls, ON P2B 1T1
#
Q\ P/T (705) 753-2250 (1-800-263-5359)
L F/TC (705) 753-395
est N'pissi g Ouest /€ (705)753-3950
March 3,2020

Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario
Premier’s Office, Room 281

Legislative Building, Queen’s Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Honourable Premier Ford:

SUBJECT: PROVINCIALLY SIGNIFICANT WETLANDS DESIGNATION

At its regular meeting held on February 25, 2020, Council for the Municipality of West Nipissing
passed resolution 2020/080, attached hereto. The resolution supports a request circulated by the
Village of Merrickville-Wolford, asking the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry to
respectfully review its practices and procedures to include a requirement to provide supporting
evidence, to impacted municipalities, when designating Provincially Significant Wetlands within
their boundaries.

We trust the enclosed is self-explanatory.

Respectfully,
4

Deputy Clerk / Assistant to the
Chief Administrative Officer

\Encl.

cc:  Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Association of Municipalities of Ontario {AMQ)
Rural Ontario Municipal Association {(ROMA)
Ontario Municipalities
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Resolution No.

\a’

\

= The Corporation of the Municipality of West Nipissing / 2020/ 0 8 0

West Nipissing Ouest

(] La Corporation de la Municipalité de Nipissing Ouest

FEBRUARY 25, 2020

Moved by / Proposé par: Seconded &y / Appuyé par :
ey e o
Lo gl Lol /
WHEREAS the Municipality of West Nipissing received resolution no. R-029-20 from the Village of
Merrickville-Wolford, attached hereto; pertaining to the Ministry of Natural Resources and
Forestry's practices and procedures when designating of Provincially Significant Wetlands;

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Municipality of West Nipissing supports the Village of
Merrickville-Wolford requesting that the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry to respectfully
provide supporting evidence with respect to the expansion of wetlands designations within their
boundaries;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT Council for the Municipality of West Nipissing calls upon the
Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry to respectfully review its practices and procedures to
include a requirement to provide supporting evidence, to impacted municipalities, when
designating Provincially Significant Wetlands within their boundaries;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario,
the Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) and
all Ontario municipalities.

YEAS | NAYS

DUHAIME, Yvon
FISHER, Christopher
LARABIE, Roland ) g

MALETTE, Léo
CARRIED: ~
ROVEDA, Dan
SEGUIN, Jeremy
DEFEATED:
SENECAL, Denis 74

SENECAL, Lise
DEFERRED OR TABLED:

SAVAGE, Joanne {MAYOR)
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‘Estabiished 1763 Telephone (613) 260-4791
Incorporated Facsimile (613) 269-3085
Wolford 1850

Merrickville 1880

Amalgamated 1908

VILLAGE OF MERRICKVILLE-WOLFORD
February 5, 2020

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario
Premier's Office, Room 281

Legislative Building, Queen’s Park

Toronto, ON, M7A 1A1 .

Dear Premier Ford:

Re: Provinclally Significant Wetlands Designation

Please find attached the Council of the Corporation of the Village of Merrickville-Wolford's
Resolution No. R-029-20, with respect to the Village’s concerns surrounding the Ministry of
Natural Resources and Forestry's practices and procedures while implementing designations of
Provincially Significant Wetlands.

While the attached resolution is tailored to a Village-specific issué. it is Council's position that
the concerns expressed therein are being experienced by municipalities Province-wide.

Thank you in advance for the consideration that you give this matter.

Yours truly,

c. Honourable John Yakabuski, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry
Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Andy Brown, CAO of the United Counties of Leeds and Grenville
Assaciation of Municipalities of Ontario
Rural Ontario Municipal Association
All Ontario municipalities

317 Brock Street West, P.O. Box 340, Merrickville, Ontario KOG 1NO

sennnas manrviatiidlla anlfara an  vanantinn @ marvictadllacainlfard An




. Estahiished 1793 Telephone (613) 269-4791
Incorporated Facsimile  (613) 269-3095
Walford 1850 .
Merrickville 1880
Amalgamated 1998

For Clerk's use only, i
VILLAGE OF MERRICKVILLE-WOLFORD ;requured' ot R
Recorded Vote Requested
By:
‘Carmeron | -Y. "N
. Foster: ‘|'¥Y. N
| N ‘R- - oo o
Resolution Number: R- (3729 -20 . Haipenny [ _N
Date: January 27, 2020 Molioy- -~ -1 Y- "N
Struthers .Y N
Moved by:  Cameron Foster Halpenny Molloy
Seconded by: Cameron Foster Halpenny Molioy

WHEREAS the Village of Merrickville-Wolford is endeavouring to adopt a new Official
Plan as required per Section 17 of the Planning Act and the Village is required to
incorporate the Provincial Policy Statements of the Act;

AND WHEREAS the Provincial Policy Statements require the Village to provide in its
Official Plan the updated: provisions of new and expanded Provincially Significant
Wetlands designations;

AND WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the Village of Merrickville-Wolford is
concerned that the expansion of these wetlands is detrimentally affecting certain
landowners and the Village's assessment base;

~ AND WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the Village of Merrickville-Wolford is
concerned that designations of Provincially_Sign'rﬁcant Wetlands have occurred
throughout the Province of Ontario without the provision of supporting evidence;

317 Brock Strest West, P.O. Box 340, Merrickville, Ontario KOG 1NO

want marrickvillaannlford na  ranantinn @ marrinkvilla-wolford na
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Wolford 1850 & %

Merrickville 1860 -

Amalgamated 1998

VILLAGE OF MERRICKVILLE-WOLFORD

AND WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the Village of Merrickville-Wolford is
concerned about the expansion of the Provincially Significant Wetlands in the Northeast
quadrant of the Village;

AND WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the Village of Merrickville-Wolford is
concerned that these wetlands designations have been expanded without the Ministry
of Natural Resources and Foréstry having provided to the Village supporting evidence
to justify said expansion;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Carporation of the
Village of Merrickville-Wolford does hereby respectfully request that the Ministry of
Natural Resources and Forestry provide the Village with supporting evidence with
respect to the expansion of these wetlands designations;

AND THAT the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry re-evaluate the subject
properties without delay;

AND THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to the Honourable Premier Doug Ford,
Minister of Natural Resources-and Forestry, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and

Housing, the United Counties of Leeds and Grenville, the Association of Municipalities
of Ontario and the Rural Ontario Municipal Association and all Ontario municipalities.

feated

J. Douglas Struthers, Mayor

317 Brock Street West, P.O. Box 340, Merrickville, Ontario KOG 1NO

wanar marrialavillaawnlfnrd na  ranantinn @ merrickville-walford na



Page 61 of 73

' wy Norfolk County
Offi eo the vyor

oy, i«
i o
T ermace oW

March 1, 2020

Ontario Municipalities
Dear Heads of Council and Councillors:

Re: Issues regarding the mapping of Provincially Significant Wetlands {(PSWs)

Norfolk County Council is working to address significant issues that have come to our attention regarding the
mapping of Provincially Significant Wetlands (PSWs).

Following the Ministry’s updated mapping related to PSWs, the County updated its Official Plan to bring its
policies in line with the new mapping. Following that, the County planning staff introduced a Zoning By-Law
amendment to update the zoning to reflect the new mapping and to provide consistency between the Zoning
By-Law and the Official Plan. Though the mapping is wholly outside the County’s process and control, the
zoning by-law amendment was not approved by Council, flowing from significant public concern about the
updated mapping affecting people’s properties. In some cases, some of these changes were very significant.

The County submitted comments to the province as part of the review of the Provincial Policy statement
requesting that the process for PSW mapping be significantly improved to allow for transparency and better
land owner engagement, including, for example, a right of appeal or formal dispute resolution process. This
will allow for land owners to be properly informed and engaged where land use designations that affect their
property may result. The current process appears to be severely underfunded and without any meaningful
way for affected residents to engage.

The County is seeking support from other rural municipalities who may be affected by this to address this
issue with the province.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.
Yours Truly,

Mayor Kristal Chopp
Norfolk County

cc. The Honourable Steve Clark,
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

O Govemor 50 Colborne St., S. - Simcoe ON N3Y 4H3 N
Simcoe T: 519.426.5870 Ext, 1220 - F: 519.426.7366 Q)% I k
Square  norfolkcounty.ca COUNTY #



From:

To:

Cc:
Date: | 17/04/2020 |
Refer to: |Not Applicable

Meeting Date: |

Action:

Notes:

Copies to:

[nu

Cll
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Mary McCuaig
Janice Dupuis; premier@ontario.ca

cao@Merrickville-wolford.ca; john.yakabuski@pc.ola.org; steve.clark@pc.ola.org; amo@amo.on.ca;
roma@roma.on.ca; accesshalton@halton.ca; accessyork@york.ca; aclarke@gorebay.ca; admin@acwtownship.ca;
admin@dnetownship.ca; admin@eganville.com; admin@englehart.ca; admin@hiltontownship.ca;
admin@jocelyn.ca; admin@mindenhills.ca; admin@nipissingtownship.com; admin@northmiddlesex.on.ca;
admin@papineaucameron.ca; admin@porthope.ca; admin@guslinch.ca; admin@southbrucepeninsula.com;
admin@southfrontenac.net; dmin@sundridge ca; admin@zorra.on.ca; administration@calvintownship.ca;
dmlnlstratlon@county-lambton on.ca dmlnlstratlon@greenstonec dmlnlstratlon lambtonshores.ca;
administration@valharty.ca; dmlnlstrat|on—Offlce—General@gnmsby ca; adminoffice@gordonbarrieisland.ca;
alberton@jam?21.net; alnhald@alnwickhaldimand.ca; arnprior@arngnor.c ; assiginackinfo@amtelecom.net;
athens@myhighspeed.ca; bayham@bayham.on.ca; bkane@newtecumseth.ca; bknight@huroneast.com;
bpaulmachar@vianet.ca; radleyc@hastingscounty com; brant@brant.ca; brenda.fraser@townofkearney.ca;
rendacoulter@larderlake ca rentstdenls@gman com; rethour@garollnk net; Brock General;
brucemines@bellnet.ca urpeemllls@Vlanet ca; c.parent@northkawartha.ca; cao.clerk@bonfieldtownship.org;
ao@duttondunW|ch.on.c a; cao@elqgin.ca; ao@taﬂalleytwp.c ; aoclerk@stonem|lls.com,
centralm@amtelecom.net; cgendron@moonbeam.ca; cgroulx@hawkesbury.ca; chapple@tbaytel.net;
chollows@muskokalakes.ca; christine.tarling@kitchener.ca; cityadmin@owensound.ca; cityhall@brampton.ca;
cityhall@cornwall.ca; cityinfo@barrie.ca; civic@hanover.ca; ckinfo@chatham-kent.ca; clerk.areffe@russell.ca;
clerk@arran-elderslie.ca; clerk@brockville.com; clerk@burksfalls.ca; clerk@carlowmayo.ca;
clerk@cramahetownship.ca; clerk@dawneuphemia.on.ca; clerk@evanturel.com; clerk@gananoque.ca;
clerk@howick.ca; clerk@kincardine.ca; clerk@lanarkhighlands.ca; clerk@madoc.ca; clerk@marathon.ca;
clerk@mcmurrichmonteith.com; clerk; clerk@papineaucameron.ca; clerk@ryersontownship.ca;
clerk@saugeenshores.ca; clerk@schreiber.ca; clerk@stirling-rawdon.com; clerk@strongtownship.com;
clerk@swox.org; clerk@thorold.com; clerk@town.southbruce.on.ca; clerk@township.limerick.on.ca;
clerk@township.mckellar.on.ca; clerk@tudorandcashel.com; clerk@wasagabeach.com; clerk@welland.ca; clerk-
areffe@alfred-plantagenet.com; clerkplanning@northfrontenac.ca; clerks@citywindsor.ca; clerks@clarington.net;
clerks@arey.ca; clerks@midland.ca; clerks@pelham.ca; clerks@pickering.ca; clerks@richmondhill.ca;
clerks@sarnia.ca; clerks@stcatharines.ca; clerks@stratford.ca; clerks@timmins.ca; clerks@vaughan.ca;
clerksoffice@carling.ca; clerksoffice@centrehastings.com; clerktreasurer@billingstwp.ca;
clerktreasurer@picklelake.org; clerktreasurer@visitmachin.com; cmcgregor@twp.beckwith.on.ca;
cob@burlington.ca; cobalt@ntl.sympatico.ca; coeinfo@countyofessex.ca; conmee@tbaytel.net;
contact@lakeofbays.on.ca; contact@tillsonburg.ca; contactus@ajax.ca; contactus@cityofkingston.ca;
corporate@orillia.ca; Qallo@city belleville.on.ca; swearengen@chapleau.ca; ctouzel@brantford.ca;
ustomerserwce@markham ca ustomerserwce@oxfordcounty ca; customerservice@siouxlookout.ca;
whlte@asphodelnorwood.com, dack@ntl.sympatico.ca ,dan.th|beault chamberlaintownship.com;
dawsontwp@tbaytel.net; dbatte@brucecounty.on.ca; Christina Conklin; deputyclerk@town.ignace.on.ca;
dluker@tiny.ca; dmctavish@enniskillen.ca; donnab@wellington.ca; dtreen@temiskamingshores.ca;
dwilson@centralelgin.org; eftownship@ear-falls.com; elklake@ntl.sympatico.ca; email@huronshores.ca;
email@petawawa.ca; ezt@ezt.ca; general@get.on.ca; general@kapuskasing.ca; general@northarenville.on.ca;
general@strathroy-caradoc.ca; general@townofstmarys.com; generalinguiries@dryden.ca;
generalmail@blandfordblenheim.ca; gillies@tbaytel.net; gkosch@wellesley.ca; harlytwp@parolink.net;
harris@parolink.net; havbelmet@hbmtwp.ca; info@addingtonhighlands.ca; info@adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca;
info@admastonbromley.com; info@algonquinhighlands.ca; info@amaranth.ca; info@armourtownship.ca;
info@atikokan.ca; info@aurora.ca; info@bancroft.ca; info@blindriver.ca; info@blrtownship.ca; info@brockton.ca;
info@caledon.ca; info@callander.ca; info@carletonplace.ca; info@casselman.ca; info@centralhuron.com;
info@champlain.ca; info@chisholm.ca; info@city.elliotlake.on.ca; info@cityofnorthbay.ca; info@cityssm.on.ca;
info@county.haliburton.on.ca; info@countyofrenfrew.on.ca; info@dourodummer.on.ca; info@dufferincounty.ca;
info@durham.ca; info@dysartetal.ca; info@eastgarafraxa.ca; info@erin.ca; info@fauquierstrickland.com;
info@frontenaccounty.ca; info@georgina.ca; info@aravenhurst.ca; info@agreaternapanee.com;
info@greyhighlands.ca; info@guelph.ca; info@haldimandcounty.on.ca; info@hamilton.ca;
info@hamiltontownship.ca; info@hastingshighlands.ca; info@highlandseast.ca; info@hiltonbeach.com;
info@huronkinloss.com; info@khrtownship.ca; info@lanarkcounty.ca; info@laurentianhills.ca;
info@leamington.ca; info@lincoln.ca; info@loyalist.ca; info@lvtownship.ca; info@magnetawan.com;
info@markstay-warren.ca; info@mattawa.info; info@matticevalcote.ca; info@mcnabbraeside.com;
info@meaford.ca; info@melancthontownship.ca; info@milton.ca; info@mississippimills.ca; info@moosonee.ca;
info@mulmur.ca; info@municipalityofbluewater.ca; info@muskoka.on.ca; info@newmarket.ca;
info@niagarafalls.ca; info@nipigon.net; info@northdundas.com; info@northernbruce.ca; info@orangeville.ca;
info@osmtownship.ca; info@ottawa.ca; info@pecounty.on.ca; info@peelregion.ca; info@pelee.ca;
info@plympton-wyoming.ca; info@powassan.net; info@prescott.ca; info@redrocktownship.com;
info@renfrew.ca; info@rideaulakes.ca; info@sdgcounties.ca; info@sequin.ca; info@selwyntownship.ca;
info@simcoe.ca; info@smithsfalls.ca; info@snnf.ca; info@southalgonquin.ca; info@southgate.ca;
info@southglengarry.com; info@southhuron.ca; info@southriverontario.com; info@southstormont.ca;
info@southwestmiddlesex.ca; info@springwater.ca; info@stthomas.ca; info@tecumseh.ca; info@terracebay.ca;
info@thebluemountains.ca; info@town.lasalle.on.ca; info@town.uxbridge.on.ca; info@townofnemi.on.ca;
info@townofspanish.com; info@township.montague.on.ca; info@townshipofperry.ca; info@trenthills.ca;
info@trentlakes.ca; info@twp.tweed.on.ca; info@tyendinagatownship.com; info@villageofpointedward.com;
info@villageofwestport.ca; info@warwicktownship.ca; info@wawa.cc; info; info@westperth.com; info@whitby.ca;
info@whiteriver.ca; info@whitestone.ca; info@whitewaterregion.ca; info@wilmot.ca; inquiries@huroncounty.ca;
inquiries@municipalityofkillarney.ca; inquiries@norfolkcounty.ca; inquiries@sables-spanish.ca;
inquiries@thamescentre.on.ca; 'nguiry@amherstburg ca; inquiry@innisfil.ca; jallen@latchford.ca;
jaremy.hpayne@bellnet.ca; |astrologo@k|ngsvnle ca bouth|||ette@stchar|esontar|o ca;
jbrick@town.aylmer.on.ca; JBrizard@nationmun.ca; |gunby@gbtownsh|p. ; Jhannam@thunderbay.ca;
jmellon@deepriver.ca; joann.ducharme@tkl.ca; jp.ouellette@cochraneontario.com; jwilloughby@shelburne.ca;
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karin@baldwin.ca; rmordue@blandfordblenheim.ca; wjacques@ezt.ca; maraves@ingersoll.ca;
kkruger@norwich.ca; clerk@swox.org; DEWilson@tillsonburg.ca; kmartin@zorra.on.ca;
afaria@cityofwoodstock.ca; smatheson@blandfordblenheim.ca; karmstrona@norwich.ca;
kayla.francoeur@toronto.ca; kbunting@middlesex.ca; kfletcher@regionofwaterloo.ca;
kokane@centrewellington.ca; lairdtwp@soonet.ca; lakeofthewoodstwp@tbaytel.net; lavalley@nwonet.net;
Lesley.Todd@uclg.on.ca; llalonde@easthawkesbury.ca; llehr@essatownship.on.ca; Imcdonald@bracebridge.ca;
LMclean@iroquoisfalls.com; Iscott@perthsouth.ca; macdonaldn@northumberlandcounty.ca; mail@elizabethtown-
kitley.on.ca; mail@morristurnberry.ca; mail@northdumfries.ca; mail@scugog.ca; mail@southdundas.com;
mail@townofgrandvalley.ca; mail@twpec.ca; malahide@malahide.ca; mattawan@xplornet.ca;
mbouffard@frenchriver.ca; mcole@thearchipelago.on.ca; mgraves@ingersoll.ca; mhartling@manitouwadge.ca;
mkirkham@wainfleet.ca; mono@townofmono.com; mouellet@clarence-rockland.com; mturner@westgrey.com;
municipality@eastferris.ca; municipality@redlake.ca; nairncentre@personainternet.com; naw@nalgonawil.com;
neebing@neebing.org; office@doriontownship.ca; office@faraday.ca; office@ageorgianbluffs.on.ca;
office@newbury.ca; office@townshipofjoly.com; oilsprings@ciaccess.com; olga.smith@waterloo.ca;
online@king.ca; pembroke@pembroke.ca; people@johnsontownship.ca; pfettes@clearview.ca;
pareenwood@shuniah.org; plumtwsp@onlink.net; psinnamon@chatsworth.ca; public.info@mississauga.ca;
guestions@cambridge.ca; rainyriver@tbaytel.net; ral@northhuron.ca; ramara@ramara.ca; reception@blackriver-
matheson.com; reception@westlincoln.com; reynald.rivard@armstrong.ca; reynaldrivard@nt.net;
rjiohnson@townofparrysound.com; rmurphy@townofbwg.com; rreymer@Ilucanbiddulph.on.ca;
scooper@penetanguishene.ca; service@kenora.ca; service@oshawa.ca; services@cavanmonaghan.net;
sgoerke@townshipofsevern.com; southwold@southwold.ca; spparisien@prescott-russell.on.ca;
stjoeadmin@bellnet.ca; suzannej@haltonhills.ca; t.bennett@marmoraandlake.ca; tanya.calleja@huntsville.ca;
taytownship@tay.ca; tgarcia@wollaston.ca; thazzard@mcdougall.ca; toc@ontera.net; town@eastgwillimbury.ca;
town@espanola.ca; town@fort-frances.com; townclerk@oakville.ca; townhall@collingwood.ca;
townhall@goderich.ca; townofhearst@hearst.ca; township@centralfrontenac.com; township@dubreuilville.ca;
township@emo.ca; township@pertheast.ca; township@wellington-north.com; townshipofgauthier@hotmail.com;
townshipofmorley@gmail.com; treasure@ntl.sympatico.ca; twphill@parolink.net; twpmacd@onlink.net;
twpns@ontera.net; twpoconn@tbaytel.net; twpopas@persona.ca; twptehk@amtelecom.net;
vanessa@townshipleeds.on.ca; vcooper@oro-medonte.ca; visit@temagami.ca;
wayne.hanchard@oliverpaipoonge.on.ca; webadmin@portcolborne.ca; webmaster@cobourg.ca;
webmaster@essex.ca; webmaster@lakeshore.ca; webmaster@london.ca; webmaster@twp.stclair.on.ca;
woolwich.mail@woolwich.ca; wright@middlesexcentre.on.ca; westelgin@westelgin.net;
juliebouthillette@larderlake.ca

RE: Resolution Regarding Provincially Significant Wetlands Designation
Thursday, April 16, 2020 3:43:48 PM
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At the regular meeting of April 14, 2020, the Council of the Township of North Stormont passed the
following resolution:

“Res. #143-2020- Be it resolved that Council supports the resolution from the Municipality of West
Nipissing in requiring that MNRF provide supporting evidence prior to designating new Provincially
Significant Wetlands.”

Mary McCuaig, AM.C.T

Acting CAO/Clerk

The Township of North Stormont
15 Rue Union St., P.O. Box 99
Berwick, ON. KOC 1G0

P: (613) 984-2821 x222

F: (613) 984-2908

E: mmccuai

northstormont.ca

W: https://northstormont.ca

From: Janice Dupuis <jdupuis@municipality.westnipissing.on.ca>
Sent: Tuesday, March 3, 2020 11:11 AM
To: premier@ontario.ca
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Ministry of Municipal Affairs Ministére des Affaires municipales L
and Housing et du Logement

Office of the Minister Bureau du ministre o et
Ontario
777 Bay Street, 17th Floor 777, rue Bay, 17e étage
Toronto ON M7A 2J3 Toronto ON M7A 2J3
Tel.: 416 585-7000 Tél.: 416 585-7000 464/20
Date: | 1710412020 | 934.9020.1284
Refer to: |Not Applicable |
. Meeting Date:
April 16, 2020 | |
Action: |nu|l |
Notes: |C|| |
Dear Head of Council: Copies to: | |

As you know, on March 17, 2020, our government declared a provincial emergency
pursuant to the authority granted under the Emergency Management and Civil
Protection Act (EMCPA). | am writing to update you that on April 16, 2020, our
government issued an emergency order under the EMCPA (O. Reg. 157/20) to provide
municipalities with the flexibility to deploy certain of their staff to where they are needed
most. At this critical time, it is important that municipalities continue to work
collaboratively and engage in good faith with their bargaining agents. The order is
effective immediately and we intend for it to remain in effect for the duration of the
declared provincial emergency.

| know that these are challenging times for municipalities, particularly as the situation
around us changes so quickly. In these unprecedented times, | have heard a strong and
consistent message from municipalities and numerous sector organizations that the
authority to enable work deployment similar to what has been provided by the Province
for hospitals and public health units is urgently needed to ensure continuity of critical
services.

| thank you for sharing these concerns. We have heard you and have worked quickly to
issue this order. This order is a temporary measure and provides your municipality — as
an employer — the authority to take any reasonable measure necessary to respond to
COVID-19 with respect to internal work deployment.

In order to exercise this authority, if it hasn’t already, the municipality will need to also
declare an emergency under section 4 of the EMCPA concurrent with this order. The
authority provided for in this order includes the ability for municipalities to redeploy
certain of their staff within the same employer or to employ volunteers to perform
bargaining unit work, cancel leaves and change assignment of work, for those priority
services listed in the order.

The orders specify conditions under which the authority can be exercised. This includes
requiring a municipality to provide at least 24 hours of advance notice to affected
bargaining units before implementing a redeployment plan. The Occupational Health
and Safety Act and existing rights under the Employment Standards Act will continue to
apply. Municipalities, as employers, are required to comply with all provincial orders, as
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well as any guidance and safety standards prescribed by the province for COVID-19.
They are also responsible for ensuring that any staff being reassigned to new duties
have the required training and skills. Full details of the orders can be reviewed online at
Ontario.ca/alert.

| want to acknowledge and applaud the proactive efforts that many municipalities have
already taken to engage in good faith with their bargaining agents to keep their staff
employed and safe, and to establish local arrangements to redeploy employees to high-
need areas. | would also encourage municipalities to continue leveraging their existing
authorities as employers and building on pre-existing relationships and structures with
your bargaining agent partners, such as joint health and safety committees, to address
staffing needs and allocate resources.

Moreover, as you and others in your organization consider whether and how you will
exercise the authority under the emergency order, | would ask that you maintain the
following important objectives:
¢ In making staffing decisions, first provide opportunity for full-time work to existing
part-time staff before seeking out and employing extra full-time staff from outside
your organization.
¢ In redeploying staff, should there be a difference in the terms and conditions of
work, in the different departments of the organization, the expectation is that staff
will not receive a lower wage than their home position.

Municipalities are encouraged to review this and other applicable orders (available on
the Government’s Emergency Information webpage at: Ontario.ca/alert) and work with
their legal counsel for advice and understanding of the flexibility it provides to you in
managing your organizations.

If your municipality chooses to implement the authority in these orders, | would ask that
you keep my staff apprised by letting your local Municipal Services Office know when
you use it. If your municipality has any further questions regarding this order, we
encourage contacting your local Municipal Services Office.

| thank you for your continued support and collaboration in these challenging times. This
collaborative relationship is critical at all times, and never more so than during this
emergency.


https://ontariogov-my.sharepoint.com/personal/livita_curcio_ontario_ca/Documents/Municipal%20Work%20Redeployment/Ontario.ca/alert
https://ontariogov-my.sharepoint.com/personal/livita_curcio_ontario_ca/Documents/Municipal%20Work%20Redeployment/Ontario.ca/alert
http://www.ontario.ca/alert
http://www.ontario.ca/alert
https://www.ontario.ca/page/find-your-municipal-services-office
https://www.ontario.ca/page/find-your-municipal-services-office
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Visit Ontario’s website to learn more about how the province continues to protect
Ontarians from COVID-19

Sincerely,

Steve Clark
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

C: Chief Administrative Officers
Municipal Clerks
Kate Manson-Smith, Deputy Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Brian Rosborough, Executive Director, Association of Municipalities of Ontario
Cam Guthrie, Chair, Large Urban Mayor’s Caucus of Ontario
Karen Redman, Chair, Mayors and Regional Chairs of Ontario
Jane Albright, President, Ontario Municipal Human Resources Association


https://www.ontario.ca/page/2019-novel-coronavirus
https://www.ontario.ca/page/2019-novel-coronavirus
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From: Becky Jamieson

To: Brock Clerks

Subject: FW: AMO COVID Update — Staff Reassignment Flexibility Provided

Date: Friday, April 17, 2020 9:59:44 AM

Attachments: image001.png
Date: | 17/04/2020
Refer to: |Not Applicable

Meeting Date: |

Becky Jamieson
Clerk

Action: |nu”

The Corporation of the Township of Brock :::;m Cl
1 Cameron Street East, P.O. Box 10 |
Cannington, Ontario, LOE 1EQO

705-432-2355, Ext. 240 | 1-866-223-7668 | 705-432-3487
bjamieson@townshipofbrock.ca | | choosebrock.ca

This electronic message and all contents contain information from which may be privileged, confidential or otherwise protected from
disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, any disclosure,
copy, distribution or use of the contents of this message is prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender
immediately by return email and destroy the original message and all copies.

From: AMO Communications <Communicate@amo.on.ca>

Sent: Friday, April 17, 2020 9:47 AM

To: Becky Jamieson <blJamieson@townshipofbrock.ca>

Subject: AMO COVID Update — Staff Reassignment Flexibility Provided

AMO Update not displaying correctly? View the online version

Add Communicate@amo.on.ca to your safe list

AMO Policy Update

April 17, 2020

AMO COVID Update — Staff Reassignment Flexibility
Provided

The Ontario government has announced support to municipalities through an order O.
Reg. 157/20 under the Emergency Management and Civil Protection Act (EMCPA) to
provide municipal government with the flexibility for redeployment and other measures
where there is local need during the outbreak including child care, social assistance,
and by-law enforcement. A similar order (O. Reg. 154/20) has been issued for District
Social Service Administration Boards (DSSABSs).

This order is temporary during the time of the declared provincial emergency and
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should be considered as an additional tool to assist municipal employers specifically in
responding to the COVID-19 emergency. Municipalities or DSSABs will need to
determine where there is a local need for staffing to deliver particular services. All
other provincial orders, provincial legislation such as the Occupational Health and
Safety Act and existing rights under the Employment Standards Act, as well as any
guidance and safety standards prescribed by the Ontario government for COVID-19
are to be followed.

Employers are responsible for ensuring that any staff reassigned to the new duties
have the required training and skills. The orders specify conditions under which the
authority can be exercised. This includes requiring a municipality to provide at least
24 hours of advance notice to affected bargaining units before implementing a
redeployment plan.

To exercise this authority, if it hasn’t already, a municipality will need to declare an
emergency under Section 4 of the EMCPA concurrent with this order. The authority
provided for in this order includes the ability for municipalities to redeploy certain of
their staff within the same employer or to employ volunteers to perform bargaining unit
work, cancel leaves and change assignment of work, for those priority services listed
in the order.

While it provides new, temporary authority, it is not a substitute for constructive and
respectful discussions with bargaining agents and potentially affected staff. As is also
noted clearly in the order, this authority is for “reasonably necessary” measures which
means use of the authority must be proportionate to the situation at hand.

Ultimately, the way in which this temporary authority is used will influence an
employer’s future relationship with employees and bargaining agents.

This order O. Reg. 157/20 does not apply to paramedic services. Rather, the
Province has provided municipal and DSSAB paramedics services the ability to hire
and assign college students who have not yet completed exams or graduated, to
provide services where needed that are appropriate to their competence level and
scope of practice. It also does not apply to water and wastewater services, public
health, or municipal long-term care services which are covered in other orders under
the Act. It does not apply to fire services.

The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, has sent a
letter to all Heads of Council regarding this order and can be viewed here.

Electricity Disconnection Ban Expanded

On March 19, 2020, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) extended the ban on electricity
disconnections for non-payment for residential customers to July 31, 2020. Now low-
volume and small business customers (those who pay time-of-use or tiered electricity
prices) will also be protected by the ban during this period. OEB made this change to
ensure the risk of loss of electricity service, on account of arrears, would not be an
added source of uncertainty at this time.
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A number of local electricity distributors have taken additional steps to support their
customers by waiving certain charges and making special payment arrangements
during this difficult time. Contact or visit your electricity distributor’s website for more
information about programs it may have put in place. Visit ceb.ca for the latest
updates from the Ontario Energy Board on measures it is taking in response to the
COVID-19 pandemic.

AMO’s COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical
information in one place. Please send any of your municipally related pandemic

questions to covid19@amo.on.ca.

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.

Association of Municipalities of Ontario
Please consider the environment 200 University Ave. Suite 801,Toronto ON Canada M5H 3C6

=8| before printing this.
Wish to Adjust your AMO Communication Preferences ? Click Here
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Date: 17/04/2020

Refer to: Not Applicable

2958 Greenfield Road

PO Box 1060 Meeting Date:

Ayr, ON NOB 1E0 Action: —

Notes:
Cli

Copies to:

April 17, 2020

RE: Suspend Time of Use Electricity Billing

This letter is to advise that at its meeting of April 14, 2020, the Council of the Township of North
Dumfries received a copy of the Town of Grimsby resolution (as attached) specific to
suspending the time of use for electricity billing. Please be advised that the Council of the
Township of North Dumfries hereby supports the resolution as presented.

Sincerely,

Ashley Sage
Clerk

cc. all Ontario municipalities
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Town of Grimsby

Administration

Office of the Town Clerk

160 Livingston Avenue, P.O. Box 159, Grimsby, ON L3M 4G3
Phone: 905-945-9634 Ext. 2015 | Fax: 905-945-5010

Email: skim@agrimsby.ca

SENT VIA EMAIL
RE: Suspend Time-of-Use Electricity Billing

Please be advised that at the Special Council Meeting of March 18™, 2020, The Council of the
Town of Grimsby passed the following resolution:

Moved by Councillor Sharpe; Seconded by Councillor Dunstall;

Resolve that during the circumstances of the COVID-19 outbreak, that the Council of the
Town of Grimsby supports the Premier's recommendation to suspend time-of-use
electricity billing; and,

That the Council of the Town of Grimsby request that the Ontario Energy Board suspend
time-of-use electricity billing to support lower electricity bills for residents who may be
isolating at home during the day, and to support businesses who continue to operate, via
lower power rates during the day-time peak period; and,

That this time-of-use billing suspension take effect immediately until such time that the
COVID-19 outbreak has been contained; and,

That this resolution be forwarded to:

Premier Doug Ford

MPP Sam Oosterhoff
Ontario Energy Board OEB
Ontario Municipalities
Grimsby Energy Inc.

If you have any questions with regard to the foregoing, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Sarah Kim
Town Clerk
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Date: 17/04/2020

Refer to: Not Applicable

2958 Greenfield Road _
PO Box 1060 Meeting Date:
Ayr, ON NOB 1EO0

Action: null

Notes:
Cll

Copies to:

April 17, 2020

RE: Tourism Orientated Destination Signage Fee Increases

This letter is to advise that at its meeting of April 14, 2020, the Council of the Township of North
Dumfries received a copy of the County of Haliburton resolution (as attached) specific to the
Tourism Orientated Destination Signage Fee Increases.

Please be advised that Council of the Township of North Dumfries hereby supports the
resolution as presented.

Sincerely,

Ashley Sage
Clerk

cc. all Ontario municipalities
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P.[1. Box 349 - H Newcastle Street

Minden, Ontario KOM ZKD Warden Liz Danielsen

Michael Rutter, CE0
mmtter @ county.heliburton.on.ca

705-286-1333 phone  705-286-4829 fax

February 3, 2020

All Ontario Municipalities

Dear SirfMadame:

Re: Tourism Oriented Destination Signage Fee Increases

Haliburton County and our local municipalities recently became aware of a significant increase in
fees being charged to businesses by Canadian Tourism Oriented Destination Signage Limited. In
a time when every effort is being made to remove barriers to prosperity, this change will take
money directly from the “bottom line” of small and medium sized businesses and not-for-profits
across the Province.

At their most recent meeting, Haliburton County Council passed the following resolution:

Whereas the Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism, and Culture and the Ministry of
Transportation supervise the delivery and maintenance of tourism oriented destination
signage through a third party — Canadian TODS Limited;

And Whereas our tourism stakeholders and other enterprises rely heavily on this signage to
direct customers to their businesses;

And Whereas Canadian TODS Limited recently advised their customers that fees will be
doubling, beginning in 2020;

And Whereas this will result in significant financial hardship for those business owners:
Now therefore, be it resolved that the Haliburton County Tourism Committee and Haliburton
County Council request that the Minister of Tourism, Culture and Sport and the Minister of
Transportation reconsider or phase in this fee increase, allowing an appropriate amount of
time for businesses to adjust;

And finally that those municipalities that support the resolution be requested to advise the
Ministers noted above and their local MPP of their support.

All of the municipalities in the County of Haliburton recognize the value of this signage and the
need for cost increases to meet inflation; however, we are asking that this fee increase be
reconsidered and phased in to ease the burden on our stakeholders.

Thank you for your consideration of our request.

Yours truly,

Liz Danielsen
Warden
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